
 
 

 
Snohomish County Council 

 
Committee: Finance     Analyst:   Jim Martin 
ECAF:    2022-0524 
Proposal:  Ord. 22-023     Date:    May 17, 2022 
 
Consideration:  
Relating to County employment, amending Chapter 3A.06 SCC. 
 
Background   
Current Snohomish County Code indicates that a “paid legal holiday is any day other than 
Sunday designated by RCW 1.16.050 as a legal holiday”.  In 2021, the State Legislature 
adopted the 19th day of June as “Juneteenth”, a legal holiday.  As Snohomish County Code 
also lists the observed holidays, an update to code is necessary to include this new legal 
holiday for observance.  Bargaining agreements have also been updated, after appropriate 
bargaining, to reflect the inclusion of Juneteenth, beginning in 2022.  
Current Proposal  
Amending SCC 3A.06 to include “Juneteenth” as a legal holiday to be observed beginning 
in 2022. 
Duration:  N/A 
Fiscal Implications: N/A   
2022 Budget:  N/A 
Future Budget Impacts:  None.  
Handling:  Expedite 
Approved-as-to-form:  YES 
Risk Management:  N/A. 
Executive Recommendation:  APPROVE.   
Attachments:  See ECAF packet.   
Amendments:  NONE.  
  
Request:  Move to GLS on May 25th to set time and date for a public hearing.   


